
 
Semi-Annual General Membership Meeting 

Tuesday, May 8, 2017 
East Leonard Elementary 

6:30 pm 
 

1. Mingle! Visit info tables, meet board 
members, and register for Curb Appeal 
Contest 

2. Neighborhood Update: GVSU Campus – 
GVSU Community Relations Director Pat 
Waring 

3. Crosswalk Ordinance Presentation – City 
of Grand Rapids Staff 

4. Safety Tips – GRPD Crime Prevention 
Coordinator Julie Niemchick 

5. Organization Goals and selection of next 
PILOT project 
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Neighbors of Belknap Lookout Annual Meeting Notes 
Tuesday, November 14, 2017 

 
Board Members Present:  Rob Kennedy   Loretta Klimaszewski
   Barbara LaBeau  Todd Leinberger 
   John Skryski   Loren Sturrus 
   Jonathan Swets  Gretchen Warnimont
    
Staff Present:  Elianna Bootzin 
Guests:   See sign in sheet 

 
1. Welcome 
2. Guest Presentation – GRPS Transformation Plan – Dr. Wendy Falb 

talked about the IB program at Coit, the improved graduation rate 
for the district from 50% to 75% and other relevant items. 

3. Neighborhood Update – GVSU – Pat Waring reported that the 
drywall is up inside 500 Lafayette and the building is expected to 
open in May. It has a retail space would be available to us for 
meetings. The tentative dedication date is set for September 15. 
They are also very close to having a different parking ramp 
solution. The next groundbreaking will be for 333 Michigan which 
will be completed in October. 

4. NOBL board candidates introduced themselves and dues-paying 
members voted. 

5. Impromptu statements: County Commissioner Carol Hennessy 
talked about county initiatives, a GVSU student sought 
interviewees for an article she is writing for the Rapidian and 
Rachel Lee shared information about a proposed Michigan Street 
road diet. 

6. While the votes were tallied, Elianna guided neighbors through an 
activity of what they like and want to see fixed or added to the 
neighborhood.   

7. New board members – The winners were announced as Steve 
Faas, Angel Gonzalez, and Jill Gonzalez. 
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